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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for December 2023 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for December 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: We received no correspondence.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. The repairs on Engine 52 were not completed as planned because the correct parts were not available. 

Deputy Chief Prajzner and Captain Chris Davis are working on a union contract for Shaker Pines that will be effective for four years. Commissioners should meet with them soon for collaboration and negotiation.
The annual banquet will be held on June 1, 2024.

Chief Nolan will be going to the National Fire Academy for a sprinkler class the week of January 15, 2024. This will fulfill Fire Marshall credits.

Chief Nolan noted two considerations for budget planning for the 2024-2025 fiscal year. The first is that Deputy Chief Prajzner will have fulfilled his agreement to work as a member of the A Shift for one year. On July 1, 2024, he is expected to return to his normal Monday through Friday schedule. With that in mind, the department will need to hire one firefighter to complete the A Shift roster. Additionally, we have several new certified firefighters who are eligible for paid shifts. Currently, there are ten shifts budgeted to be filled from the available 21 shifts. Allowing all 21 shifts to be budgeted would benefit the department’s coverage and increase volunteers’ experience.
Chief Nolan shared three calls over the last few weeks that demonstrate the highs and lows our firefighters experience in the line of duty. A Shift was called to a residence for a medical call where the crew witnessed the patient code while they were taking vitals. The crew immediately began CPR and was able to bring the patient back before the patient was transported to the hospital. B Shift received a call for a woman in labor. They were first on-scene and within minutes helped the mother deliver a baby boy. Finally, seven members of the department responded to a fire in Somersville that claimed the life of four children. For three of those members, it was their first fire as interior firefighters. Shaker Pines and Somers Fire Departments have made resources available to all members, and department leadership has been in close daily contact with those who are having a particularly difficult time.
FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: The Deputy Chief read the report and it was placed on file. We had 52 incidents, 1 plan review and 63 inspections. The monthly fire drill was conducted at LEGO Creative Childcare Center.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave an update from the consolidation committee. At the December meeting, there were discussions about tax collection, the SPFD bond and union contracts. The next meeting will be held February 15, 2024 at the Hazardville station. 
OLD BUSINESS: We have been unable to make contact with the newspaper publisher to place an ad for the treasurer position. Administrative Assistant Bauckman will put a post on Facebook.
President Burk has left a message for the attorney but hasn’t gotten a response yet.

The taxpayers voted unanimously, in a special meeting, to approve the purchase of new air packs at an estimated cost of $142,000. 

NEW BUSINESS: We will begin budget discussions at the February 13, 2024 meeting. Administrative Assistant Bauckman will produce a draft budget before that meeting.
Deputy Chief Prajzner gave a report on a meeting that was held in conjunction with Hazardville with a company that handles pensions and retirement plans specifically for fire departments. The commissioners will keep the information under advisement.

BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Commissioner Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck, Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:51 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

